4NEMDAA Intergroup
Intergroup Office Manager's Report – December 28, 2021

Newcomer Packet Research:
 
Possible links to be added to website such as:  https://baltimoreaa.org/digital-newcomer-packet                                                                          
Pamphlets for consideration:  P-1: $.20, P-2: $.25, P-3: $.08, P-15: $.20, P-24: $.08, F-1: free, mtg.guide: $.10,  also possible: P-4: $.30, P-5: $.24. Just for Today card- $.20 Envelopes printed about $.20. 
Mark F. has developed a packet that he has distributed to several member groups for their feedback.  He has data from those groups’ feedback. We are suggesting an envelope with some information printed on it (like lines for member phone numbers) ($.20), Physical Meeting Directory ($.10).  Please give us your top four suggestions for any of the above pamphlets you would like to see included as well as any others that you think appropriate for inclusion. 
[bookmark: _Hlk83204764]Publishing issues: Grapevine order from November is delayed.  AAWS currently out of stock: “AS Bill Sees It” LP and “GV: Prayers and Meditation”.  We have the following on order: Large print and both HC and SC regular size of ‘As Bill Sees It’.   Grapevine: “Prayer and Meditation”  is on order and we are expecting delivery end of January.  
 Hardcover ‘Twelve and Twelve’ are back in stock and our order is in house.
Website updates are ongoing & Physical Meeting List is a printable pdf available on the website. Printouts are also available as needed at the office. 
Physical Meeting Directory: Please check your group’s listing in the website and the pdf to ensure accuracy. The Intergroup Office is reviewing the meeting directory information as we prepare for PRINT in 2022!
physical meetings – 123 meetings with 136 mtg times; virtual – 22 meetings with 36 mtg times.  
Please continue to email  office@nemdaa.org  about whether your group is meeting for New Year’s Eve, New Year’s Day.  And please email information and fliers for any Alcathons you hear about. 
Meeting Openings/Re-openings  - please include with your requests for Meeting openings or re-openings any literature or medallion purchases you anticipate so we can be sure to be fully stocked and ready to assist you.
